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D E P A R T M E N T  O F  A G R I C U L T U R E ,  F I S H E R I E S  A N D  F O R E S T R Y  

 

This market access advice replaces MAA 2010/21. 

Pending further negotiations, the following products for human consumption cannot be exported to 

the Republic of Korea: 

 frozen fish heads as covered by HS Code 0303;  

 frozen fish visceral by-products covered by HS Codes 0303, 0306 and 0307, including products 

such as edible roe, hard roe and  squid nidamental glands. 

Exporters of chilled product are encouraged to seek clarification with their importer as to eligibility 

prior to export. 

Please contact exports@daff.gov.au if you have any queries. 

 

 
The information provided above is current at the time of writing and is intended for use as guidance only and 

should not be taken as definitive or exhaustive.  The Commonwealth endeavours to keep information current 

and accurate, however, it may be subject to change without notice.  Exporters are encouraged to verify these 

details with their importers prior to undertaking production/exports.  The Commonwealth will not accept 

liability for any loss resulting from reliance on information contained in this notice. 
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Korea: Certification of frozen fish by-products for human consumption 
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Further Information Please contact exports@daff.gov.au if you have any queries.                               
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